SEE: TRUMAN COMMITTEE

X - General Lowe

X - Captain M. L. Cowen

August 17, 1943

Major General H. L. George Commanding General, Air Transport Command Gravelly Point Room 1844 Washington, D. C.

My dear General George:

This Committee wishes to express its appreciation for the excellent transport service recently furnished this Committee by your organization.

The Committee left Washington on August fourth and returned on August fourteenth, travelling in a C-60 Lockheed Lodestar piloted by Captain M. L. Cowan, A.C.; First Lieutenant R. R. Epperson, Junior, A.C., co-pilot; Technical Sergeant Frank Hertzog, engineer; Staff Sergeant Albert Trebec, radio operator; and Private Harry Miele, assistant engineer, all of the Tenth Transport Squadron and stationed at Air Transport Command hangar No. 4, LaGuardia Field, New York City.

I am pleased to inform you that the entire Committee and I consider the service rendered by Captain Cowan and his crew to have been superior in every detail; request that this fact be made known to personnel concerned and that the commendation of the Committee be made part of the official records of Captain Cowan and his crew.

Most sincerely yours,